
August 3, 2015 
 

Greenbush Township Regular Board Meeting 
 

The regular meeting of the Greenbush Township Board was held August 3, 
2015 at 7:00PM.  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Jones and the 
Pledge of Allegiance followed.  All board members were present. 
 
Havens made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Hayes supported 
and the motion carried. 
 
Eric Thompson from the Sheriff Department reports a meth lab was recently 
found in Lebanon Township and suggested if you are going to be gone on 
vacation to let your neighbors know.  You can also request the Department 
check on your property.  Overall, it’s a pretty quiet time of year. 
 
Ed Jackson represented Beck & Fisher Case PC-25-15 MA Petition for Change 
of Zone - to amend an existing Planned Unit Development – Case PC-30-13 
MA.  Jones made a motion to allow the proposed amendment with time allowed 
to train emergency personnel should any disaster result from the placement of 
the two 60,000 gallon propane storage tanks near the existing car wash, Havens 
supported and the motion carried.  The training will be conducted by Industrial 
Propane Service, Inc., the company that will be installing the tanks.  
 
The minutes from the last meeting were read.  Havens made a motion to 
approve them, Jones supported, and the motion carried. 
 
Hayes made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as read, Smith 
supported, and the motion carried.  Havens made a motion to pay orders #1276 
thru #1285 for a total transfer of $5,430.64 plus the Consumers invoice when it 
comes, Jorae supported and it carried. 
The balances on July 31, 2015 were: 
FirstMerit Checking      $       377.57 
FirstMerit Savings         $  89,245.22 
Mercantile MMIA         $  13,557.72       
Tax MMIA                    $    2,653.32 
Total Funds Available   $105,833.83 
 
Public Comment came from Lee Thelen concerning funding for road projects 
for this and next year, Kevin Kirk about getting car counts on some of our 
roads, Jean Bradley about chloride for next year and road side mowing, Jenny 
Jorae about the budget, and Julie Havens about the deputy treasurer providing a 
bond which is not required by the township board but is included with the bond 
covering the whole board paid for by the township.   
 
Our County Commissioner, Kam Washburn spoke of water shed management 
and water quality.  He states land use and development is taking place primarily 
in the South end of the county.  
 
Havens made a motion to adjourn at 8:06 PM, Smith supported and the meeting 
adjourned. 
 
 
 
_________________________   ____________________________ 
Eugene Jones, Supervisor   Bernadette Hayes, Clerk  

 
 


